
ADDENDUM NO. 1 
JUNE 12, 2019 

 

 

Senior IT Systems Consultant Proposal 

Opening Date:   June 27, 2019 

Opening Time:  11:30 a.m 

RFP # 2261-19 
 
 
This Addendum No. 1 is being issued to include the following the following question: 
 
 
Question: 
 
Bid Department, 
On page 5, under item “8, a.” it reads: “Proximity of consultant firm’s office with respect to 
Greenwich. The District requires that the selected firm be within a 50-mile radius of Greenwich.” 
  
Would Greenwich Public Schools waive the requirement if the Consultant is made available 
onsite in accordance with the project’s needs or requirements with no added travel time and/or 
travel expense fee to the District?  We are located in Eastern PA and serve as a vCIO and IT 
consultant for a number of Public Schools Districts in the area. 
 
Answer: 
 
We will agree with these terms as proximity of the firm's office is not as important as availability 
of the firm's consultants to be onsite when needed at no extra cost to the Board of Education. 
 

All project requirements, except for those that are specifically added or modified by this 
Addendum, shall remain in full effect. 
 
 
 
 
Eugene H. Watts  

END OF ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 


